




Sarah Noble Intermediate School 
25 Sunny Valley Road 

New Milford, CT 06776 
Tel. 860-210-4020 Fax 860-210-4030 

Anne Bilko - Principal 

Jennifer Chmielewski, Jennifer Meyers- Assistant Principals 

Debbie Clark, Supervisor of Special Education 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Munrett and Mr. Aparicio,  

 

We am writing on behalf of a committee that was formed to memorialize former New Milford 

teacher, Lisa Cosgrove who passed away on October 27, 2019. The committee consists of 

teachers and members of the PTO, including parents of Lisa’s former 4th grade students. 

 

The committee reflected about Lisa’s characteristics and the legacy that she has left with the 

Sarah Noble Community. Lisa taught for 14 years and was a champion for “all students”. She 

ensured her environment was inclusive, she nurtured the “whole child”, and instilled the love of 

reading.  Lisa had one of the largest classroom libraries for her students and was often found 

helping a student choose a book or facilitating a book talk. When outside at recess, Lisa enjoyed 

watching social interactions and engaging in conversation with students.  

 

Outside of school, Lisa was involved in many book clubs, loved to garden, and was an active 

participant in community service. 

 

The committee would like to remember Lisa by creating a library stand on the SNIS property to 

allow students or the community to borrow/give a book and spend time reading outside. The stand 

would have a small plaque with Lisa’s name and a memorable quote. A bench nearby would give a 

place for people to sit and read or remember her. 

 

 Example of Little Library Stand with Bench  

 

 

 



Lastly, to personalize the area, we would provide the opportunity for former students to add 

kindness rocks around the site.  

 

 

. Example of personalized rocks  

 

Our hope is to install the structure in the fall of2020. Please let us know if you have any 

questions or need any additional information.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennifer Chmielewski, Assistant Principal  

 

Stacey Haleks, 4th Grade Teacher  

 

(Co-chairs of the Lisa Cosgrove Memorial Committee) 

 

 

 
 


